
116

Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Minutes of the meeting of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton on 23rd February 2015 

Members present

St Michael's Ward




St Paul's Ward

Cllr Nick Boggon




Cllr Les Bayliss

Cllr Nick Cornwell




Cllr Roy Coombs

Cllr Gary Elliot     (Chairman)  



Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr John Taylor





Cllr Caroline Kolek

Cllr Jackie Wadsworth




Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance

Mr Jack Dixon - Pulmans View from Honiton

Sarah Jenkins - Deputy Town Clerk

15/01
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Ash (P); Cllr Brown (P); Cllr Halse (A/L); Cllr Howard (P); Cllr Pavey (P)

15/02
To receive declarations of interest and receipt of request for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

Cllr Coombs - bus service 387 - serves Otterhead - Cllr is Project Co-ordinator for the Otterhead Trust - personal

Cllr Cornwell - bus services - in receipt of a bus pass - personal

Cllr Coombs - bus services - in receipt of a bus pass - personal

Cllr Wadsworth - bus services - in receipt of a bus pass - personal

15/03
To elect a Vice-Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Coombs proposed that Cllr Taylor be elected Vice-Chairman of the Policy Committee.  This was seconded by Cllr Kolek and WAS AGREED.  There was one abstention.

15/04
To review public transport provision and to make recommendations to the Town Council with regard to 

i. 
Bus services to The Beehive and

ii.
Devon County Council's Transport Consultation

A briefing paper outlining the changes proposed by Devon County Council to the services affecting Honiton had been circulated in advance.

Service 367 - Town Bus Service

It was agreed that it would be beneficial for this service to be extended to serve the Beehive and the Town Council offices, particularly with regard to the Town Council's civic and public service functions.  It was suggested that a bus stop be installed outside the Beehive, with the Town Bus service following a circular route around Northcote Lane and St Cyres Road.

The Chairman of the Street Market Committee was concerned at the proposal to reduce the Saturday service.

The following points were also discussed:

· there is no mention of service 367 serving Otter Valley Park (referred to under proposed changes to service 684)

· it would be preferable for service 367 to serve the whole of Pine Grove with a longer journey to serve Pine Park Estate
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Service 368 - Honiton-Broadhembury

There was concern that the proposed cuts to this service are the same as for service 367, together with the complete withdrawal of the Saturday service.

Service 387 - Sidmouth-Taunton

Any proposed cuts to this service were a cause for concern, particularly as there is no direct rail service between Honiton and Taunton.  Cllr Coombs suggested that the Town Council should contact other parishes which would be affected eg Churchstanton PC and the settlement of Churchinford in order to enquire whether they would be commenting on the proposed changes.

Service 684 - Axminster-Honiton

It was noted that the proposal is to withdraw this service and that passengers from Otter Valley Park will be served by a revised 367 (Town Bus) service.

Service F5 - Fare Car

As the Fare Car serves passengers who are not otherwise on a bus route, it was agreed that there should be no reduction in the level of service.

Mr Jack Dixon left the meeting

Recommendations

· That the above points with regard to individual services be submitted to Devon County Council as part of the consultation process
· That, as there is a shortage of public parking in Honiton, Devon County Council should be encouraged to consider increasing the level of bus services within and to the town, in order to promote greater use of public transport
· That Devon County Council consider amending the Town Bus Service 367 route to include The Beehive and the Town Council Offices and
· That the support of the Devon County Council Ward Members be sought at the next Town Council meeting, in order to arrange a meeting with the appropriate officers to discuss the proposed cuts
15/05
To consider the report and to make recommendations to the Town Council on the new Local Council Award Scheme

A briefing paper on the new scheme had been circulated in advance.  The details of the new scheme were discussed and it was agreed that the importance of the scheme is to assure the public that the Town Council meets the required standards of operation.

Recommendations

· That an away day be held after the election in May to allow all Town Councillors to get to know one another 

· That following the election, all Town Councillors are appointed to all Committees in order to provide an opportunity for new Councillors to understand the workings and responsibilities of each Committee, before making a final selection and

· That the Town Council ensures that it meets the requirements of the Foundation level criteria

15/06
To close the meeting

The meeting was closed at 8.24pm.
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